
U.S. CONSUMER PRODUCT SAFETY COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20207 

MINUTES OF COMMISSION MEETING 
May 30, 2001 

4330 East West Highway 
Bethesda, Maryland 

Chairman Ann Brown convened the May 30, 2001, meeting of the U. S. Consumer 
Product Safety Commission in open session. Commissioner Mary Sheila Gall and 
Commissioner Thomas H. Moore were present. 

Agenda Item: Baby Bath Seats Petition HP 00-4 

The Commission considered options regarding Petition HP 00-4, filed by the Consumer 
Federation of America and nine other organizations, requesting that the Commission ban baby 
bath seats to address a risk of injury or death by drowning. The Commission was briefed on 
this matter by the staff at the Commission meeting of May 23, 2001. (Ref: staff briefing 
package dated March 30, 2001.) The Commission also received supplemental information from 
the staff responding to questions raised by Commissioner Gall. 

On motion of Chairman Brown, the Commission voted unanimously (3-0) to grant 
petition HP 00-4 concerning baby bath seats and to approve and publish in the Federal 
Register the draft advance notice of proposed rulemaking (ANPR) currently before the 
Commission, subject to revisions still to be made and decided upon by the Commissioners. 
The Federal Register notice will be sent around by ballot to accomplish revisions 
Commissioners desire to make and to give time for staff to make technical changes as needed. 

Chairman Brown, Commissioner Gall, and Commissioner Moore filed separate 
statements concerning the baby bath seat matter, copies attached. 

There being no further business on the agenda, Chairman Brown adjourned the 
meeting. 

For the Commission: 

S',�f-� 
Sadye E. Dunn 
Secretary to the Commission 
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